
In the last few meetings I have attended, the talk has gotten around to 

communications and how we reach different generations. As most edu-

cators know, to reach all of the students, you have to employ multiple 

teaching methods and techniques. Some students learn by listening, 

some by reading, some with pictures, and some by experience. 

 

It is apparent that we must use a multi-media approach if we want to 

reach out to all age groups and all generations. I have never met anyone 

lately that has not realized that we need more young members and more 

diversity in Kiwanis. We need to reach out to these groups in the me-

dium that they are most comfortable with in today's world. I found the 

following chart by Louis Lloyd in the Sunday, May 22, 2011, Richmond Times Dispatch: 

 

  

GENERATIONS* 

  Silent Boomers Gen X Millennials 

Years 1929-45 1946-64 1965-82 1983-01 

Outlook Practical Optimistic Skeptical Confident 

Work ethic Dedicated Driven Free Agent Goals 

View of Money Pragmatic Spenders Debtors TBD 

View of Leadership Hierarchy Pay your dues Competence Egalitarian 

Medium Radio/Print TV Computer Mobile 

Orientation Independent Individual Family Co-dependent 

*Greatest Generation 1909-28 
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If we look at the row labeled "Medium", we see 

everything from newspaper and radios to mobile 

media. The latter are the BlackBerry's, the I-

Phones, the I-Pads, etc. I notice in my Distance 

Education or Internet courses that even though 

they are on the computer more and more, stu-

dents are using their mobile devices to commu-

nicate rather than opening their computer's 

email feature. 

 

What this should be telling Kiwanis is that 

whenever we want to reach out to people we 

need to employ radio/print, television, com-

puters, and mobile communications media and 

methods. If you will go on line, that is log on to 

either the 2011 District Convention homepage 

at www.kiwaniscdc2011.com or the Kiwanis 

International home page at 

http://www.kiwanisone.org you will see links to 

Facebook, Twitter, You Tube, Flickr, and other 

social media. These reach the Millennials and 

GenX. 

 

However, we cannot forget the Greatest Genera-

tion, the Silent Generation, and the Boomer 

Generation. We need to get our message on 

television and the radio and we need to get sto-

ries into the newspapers. We have to depend on 

other people who control these media to get the 

message distributed, and that is our problem. 

How do we convince the publisher and station 

managers that Kiwanis has a message and it 

needs to be heard? 

 

We do have a very sellable product and we need 

to market our biggest assets. The first of these is 

our Service Leadership Programs. The second is 

our service in the community. This is why Ki-

wanis exists. That is the reason Kiwanis is the 

greatest service organization in the world. Ki-

wanis International has ready-made radio and 

television spots, but we need to make our own 

spots. It may take nothing more than a camera 

shot of young people receiving help or working 

to help others. 

 

Sometimes we make fun of our members who 

always have their cameras and have many photo 

WE CANNOT 

FORGET THE 

GREATEST 

GENERATION, THE 

SILENT GENERATION, 

AND THE BOOMER 

GENERATION.  
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Lin and I and most of the 

living Past Governors attended 

their annual meeting in Shep-

herdstown WV. It was a week-

end of great fun and fellow-

ship and I was impressed with 

the positive support for the 

District and Kiwanis exhibited 

by our past leaders. PG Tom 

and Carol Ganse were our 

hosts, and they did a tremen-

dous job of arranging and 

making everyone feel at home. 

 

This past Monday through 

Wednesday was a wild experi-

ence. Between 8 AM Monday 

when we left our home until 

yesterday at 4 PM, Lin and I 

drove 999.2 miles and visited 

three clubs in Southwest Vir-

ginia. On Monday, I dropped 

Lin off at a friend's house in 

Wytheville, drove to Abington 

to pick up Past Trustee Jack 

White, and then drove to the 

Kiwanis Club of Wise. I met 

with the founder of UVA-

Wise who was a real fountain 

ops of Kiwanis in Action. 

That is what the media want. 

It is our job to take the pic-

tures and send them to the 

print and broadcast media for 

publication. Remember to 

record your work in commu-

nity service and with the 

young people, they will help 

you reach the media and the 

community. 

MONTHLY DIARY 

This has been another chal-

lenging and diverse month of 

travel. After the Lieutenant 

Governor Conference ended 

on the first, I flew to Indian-

apolis on Thursday, April 5 to 

attend the Maternal Neonatal 

Tetanus (MNT) (Project 

Eliminate) conference with 

Governor-Elect Jeffrey Wolff, 

MNT Chair John Tyner, Ki-

wanis International Trustee 

Jerry Peuler and Kiwanis In-

ternational Foundation Presi-

dent-Elect Hugh Siggins. The 

session was presented in two 

parts. John and the financial 

campaign chairs met to go 

over collection and pledging 

strategies. The rest of us met 

with other District leaders to 

discuss ways to use programs 

to promote MNT and Ki-

wanis. In this campaign, we 

want to grow membership in 

Kiwanis as well as to collect 

$110 million dollars to elimi-

nate MNT. You will be hear-

ing more about this in the 

future. 

 

On Thursday, May 12, I 

made my official visit to Divi-

sion 10 as a part of the Ma-

nassas' Steak Cookout. This 

event has traditionally kicked 

off the campaign season for 

Kiwanians who are running 

for Governor-Elect. Our one 

candidate, Carolyn Richar, 

attended and addressed the 

attendees. Past Kiwanis Inter-

national Foundation Presi-

dent Jane Erickson who is a 

candidate for Kiwanis Inter-

national Trustee was also 

present. This is always a fun 

event and this year was no 

exception. 

 

On Tuesday, May 17, I at-

tended the Spiritual Aims 

Breakfast with the Heart of 

Virginia Region. On Friday, 

In Memoriam 

April—May 2011 
Schuyler Stebbins, Northern Neck, Va. 
Garth Griffith, Tuckahoe, Va. 
Dean Pickens (Past Lt. Governor), Parkville, Md. 
William Jeunette, Winchester, Va. 
Horace Deans, Portsmouth, Va. 
Floyd Whitaker (Past Governor), Williamsburg, Va. 
Thomas Turner, Bassett, Va. 
Charles McDougal, Mount Vernon, Va. 
Berldene "Dean" Pickens, Parkville Club 
Harold Johnson, Waynesboro, Va. 

 

Governor’s Message (cont’d from page 2) 

(cont’d on page 4) 

IT IS OUR JOB TO 

TAKE THE PICTURES 

AND SEND THEM TO 

THE PRINT AND 

BROADCAST MEDIA 

FOR PUBLICATION.  
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CAROLYN RICHAR 

CANDIDATE FOR 

GOV-ELECT 

of information. He knew all 

of the people I worked with in 

the Community Colleges. 

 

On Tuesday, I went back to 

Abington for the Kiwanis 

Club of Abington meeting at 

noon. They are another great 

group of fun loving, vibrant 

Kiwanians. They had two 

young potential members as 

guests. One was an attorney 

for Abington and one was a 

banker. They will both be an 

asset to the club, so I hope the 

club can close the deal. 

 After the meeting, Lieutenant 

Governor Jon Rife, who is 

also the Trustee-Designate 

from Southwest Virginia, led 

me to Grundy where I got a 

tour of the town and an in-

sight into its modernization 

and expansion. This was a real 

highlight as I inducted two 

new Kiwanians. One is a pe-

diatrician and internist and 

the second is the new Scout 

Director for the area. It was 

interesting in that both were 

natives of Grundy who had 

left and had returned and 

were excited about being able 

to give back to their commu-

nity. 

 

I drove back to Wytheville 

Tuesday night and I believe I 

have every bug in the moun-

tains on my car. Early Tues-

day, Lin and I said goodbye to 

Sue and left for Roanoke to 

visit the Kiwanis Club of Roa-

noke. This was another excit-

ing meeting. The club pre-

sented scholarships to six sen-

ior selected from over 40 ap-

plicants. Five of the scholar-

ships had corporate sponsors 

and the sixth funded by the 

Club's annual pancake break-

fast. It was great day and great 

young people. We can be 

proud of what we do help our 

young people their lives. 

Now I am back in Ashland 

with 117 emails to read and 

other work to finish. This 

week is what it is all about 

with new people, new clubs, 

and our youth. We do good 

work. We should be proud of 

what we do and we should let 

the world know we are Ki-

wanis and we grow our com-

munities and develop our 

young people into the leaders 

of tomorrow. Now, let us all 

go out and so something good 

for our youth and our com-

munities. 

 

Governor’s Message (cont’d from page 3) 

 

Governor-Elect Candidate 2011-2012 

In accordance with the Capital District Policy Statements, qualified members who 

have filed their intention of being a candidate for the office of 

Governor-elect may have their candidacy announced District 

wide beginning on the second Friday in January.  

The Kiwanis club of Fairfax, Virginia, supported by all of the 

clubs of Division Twenty, has presented Carolyn Richar (right) 

as a candidate for the office of Governor-elect of the Capital 

District for the 2011-2012 Administrative year.  

Ellis H. Stroup, District Secretary-Treasurer 
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STOP HUNGER NOW 

IS  AN 

INTERNATIONAL 

ORGANIZATION 

THAT WORKS 

TOWARD THE 

ELIMINATION OF 

HUNGER WORLD-

WIDE. 

Our two 2011 Key Leader 

weekends have passed and 

were both highly successful. 

138 students participated in 

both events along with 24 

Kiwanis members! Thank you 

to Past Governor Yvonne 

Holley of the Kiwanis Club of 

Virginia Beach, Virginia, for 

serving as the Jamestown 4-

H/Williamsburg site coordi-

nator, and thank you to Corey 

Goggin of the Kiwanis Club 

of Tysons Corner/McLean, 

Virginia, for serving as the 

Arlington Echo/Maryland site 

coordinator. And, kudos to 

the Key Leader District Com-

mittee for their enthusiastic 

promotion of this program all 

around our District. 

 

To all of the Kiwanis Clubs 

that made Key Leader a prior-

ity - listening to someone on 

the Key Leader District Com-

mittee speak about it or read-

ing an email from me, think-

ing about it, putting it in your 

club budget, identifying a 

student or more to sponsor, 

and seeing it through so that 

the student actually attended - 

THANK YOU! Because of 

you, 138 teenagers have now 

changed their outlook on life 

and their place in our world. 

Because of you, they feel em-

powered and KNOW that 

they have the power to change 

themselves and their world. 

Because of you, 138 teenagers 

now understand service lead-

ership and the values that 

come with that. This IS Ki-

wanis: changing the world, 

one child (teenager) and one 

community at a time. 

 

138 Students Participated in This Year's Key Leader 
Weekends by Nicole McDermott 

"We challenge all Capital 

District divisions and clubs 

to come up with $100 per 

club to help make 100,000 

meals a real possibility," 

said Division 23 Lt. Gover-

nor Tim Meyer in a recent 

email to his district peers. 

He was talking about a Dis-

trict Convention service 

project in support of Stop 

Hunger Now, an interna-

tional organization that 

works toward the elimina-

tion of hunger world-wide. 

 

Tim was issuing a challenge 

to each Capital District 

Club to make a $100.00 

commitment to the project. 

The Tysons Cor-

ner/McLean Kiwanis Club 

is the first in the Capital 

District to pledge funds to 

support the August Stop 

Hunger Now project. 

 

The published goal for the 

one-day effort in Williams-

burg is to package 50,000 

meals, but if Capital Dis-

trict clubs can raise 

enough, 

Stop Hunger Now! program by Tim Meyer, Lt Gov Division 23 

(cont’d on page 3) 
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2011 DCON Registration 

Registrations are now being accepted for the Aug 19 - 21, 2011 Capital District Kiwanis Convention at Wil-
liamsburg, VA. We will be staying at the Williamsburg Marriott. Please call early for reservation at 1-800-
442-3654. Be sure to mention you are with the Capital District Kiwanis Convention to get the Convention hotel 

rate.  
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the $100 donations from 

clubs between now and July 

1st. That's necessary to plan 

for the amount of materials 

to have on hand for use 

during the convention. He 

also recog-

nized that 

there will be 

other expenses 

close-to and 

during the 

convention 

and is trying 

to take care of 

this project 

early, "By col-

lecting funds 

now there will 

be no worry of 

funds at the 

convention and we can 

prepare and ship the num-

ber of meals that we have 

money for." 

"Our goals is to provide a 

project at the convention 

that everyone can spend 15 

or 20 minutes on while 

they are there and feel the 

power of this great project 

which helps so many. I 

have personally made these 

meals and have felt the 

immense feeling of doing 

something that will impact 

others lives," he said. 

Clubs (or anyone else) can 

make donations by going to 

the Convention Web Site 

at: 

as many as 100,000 meals 

is a real possibility. Accord-

ing to Meyer, "We plan to 

have a work station set up 

at the District Convention 

in August. Anyone that 

comes can package meals 

for this great project. Our 

goal is to make over 50,000 

meals during that weekend, 

but we could go as high as 

100,000 meals, depending 

on donations. " That 

means we need at least 

$12,500 and the more we 

raise, the more meals can 

be prepared. 

Meyer and other Kiwanians 

in Divisions 23, 21, 16 and 

13, (the Hampton Roads 

Region) experienced first-

hand the Stop Hunger 

Now meal packaging proc-

ess at our February 2011 K-

Family Reunion (Mid-

Winter) conference in Nor-

folk. "Our Hampton Roads 

region during our mid win-

ter conference prepared 

and shipped over 10,000 

meals," he says. "You see 

each meal costs 25-cents 

each. We were able to raise 

more than $3000 at the 

mid-winter to help this 

great project." He emphati-

cally adds, "Kiwanians actu-

ally assembled and pack-

aged these meals and got 

them ready for shipment." 

Tim wants to collect all of 

http://www.kiwaniscdc201

1.com/Stop_Hunger_Now.

html Fill out the on-line 

pledge form and then put a 

check in good old snail-

mail to: 

Stop Hunger Now 

c/o Tim Meyer, Lt Gov 

Division 23 

229 Mill Stream Way 

Williamsburg, VA 23185 

We will be showing these 

meal donations on our 

website 

www.kiwaniscdc2011.com. 

Be among the first to sign 

on to Stop Hunger Now as 

Capital District Kiwanis 

continues with "history in 

the making" this August in 

Williamsburg. 

OUR GOALS IS TO 

PROVIDE A PROJECT 

AT THE CONVENTION 

THAT EVERYONE CAN 

SPEND 15 OR 20 

MINUTES ON WHILE 

THEY ARE THERE AND 

FEEL THE POWER OF 

THIS GREAT PROJECT 

WHICH HELPS SO 

MANY.  

Stop Hunger Now (cont’d from page 5) 
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VCU Circle K President Visits Cambodia by Harold Gibson  
International and UNI-

CEF. Avanti was there sup-

porting a program called 

ELIMINATE, which seeks 

to promote immunization 

to prevent maternal and 

neonatal teta-

nus. She was 

there April 

1st through 

April 10. 

From her blog 

on this jour-

ney, she says 

"I know I 

won't always 

be able to 

come visit 

children in 

Cambodia, 

and other 

Avanti Kollaram (below), 

President of the VCU-CKI 

Club, which the Kiwanis 

Club of Richmond spon-

sors, recently visited Cam-

bodia on behalf of Kiwanis 

areas of Asia that need our 

help, but I know there are 

other ways of helping 

them. What an amazing 

world we live in where eve-

ryone is capable of helping 

everyone else. We are able 

to see others in need and 

we are all capable of help-

ing them. Have you ever 

really thought about it? I 

know I haven't until now. 

We should be so grateful 

for that alone."  

 

Congratulations to Avanti 

and VCU. Dennis Bussey 

is the Richmond club's con-

tact member with the Cir-

cle K club and recently 

hosted all the officers at a 

club meeting. 


